

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074

e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk

w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

@StHughPrimary

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Wednesday 8th December

Dear Parents/Carers

COVID Update

After a quiet few weeks I am afraid COVID has reared its head in school. Over the last 10 days we have seen a dramatic rise in cases across three classes and whilst we endeavour to continue you as normal we have to make some slight changes.

One class has returned to a 'bubble' to help contain the outbreak and there has been a change in policy to testing. Moving forward if there is a case in your child's class Public Health are telling us all the class have to take a PCR. Whilst this may be seen by some as an inconvenience it is better than the alternative of closing the class.

Presently the Nativities will go ahead but we are subject to the number of cases in school. If a change has to be made we will inform you as soon as possible.

Please may I remind you to wear a mask when collecting or dropping off and please can I ask only one parent or carer come onto the playground.

Many thanks for your continued support.

Yours sincerely

M Mountcastle